November 2018 Meeting Minutes
Introduction of all those present
Jeff Toler from Dick’s Sorting Goods was promoted and has handed over our account to a new representative. Garon LaFontaine will be the new community marketing manager for our region. He spoke about Dick’s commitment to the community and their resources available to NHYLA. They are willing to continue to donate to organizations. He discussed the appreciation weekends slated for early 2019. His contact information will be uploaded to the NHYLA site soon.
October minutes were accepted
Start date of the season will be 4/7/2018
Treasurers Report: $48,299.17 beginning balance with disbursements (maintenance fee, taxes) totaling $522.00 creating an ending balance of $47,777.17. Report accepted.
Boys VP: Level 1 clinic was hosted by Souhegan Valley. It went well with +/- 40 people in attendance.
Girls VP: Mention of same clinic and discussion of US Lacrosse adding clinics locally in the next few months. Keep checking NHYLA site as well as US Lacrosse as we get deeper into winter and early spring for more locations and dates.
Boys Officials: Discussion regarding referee training location and dates. Londonderry will host Tuesday nights starting 1/31 and ending 3/7 for both boys and girls. Wolfboro will be hosting on 3/10 and 3/17 (2 Sunday option). On 3/3, there will be a mandatory returning official refresher at Londonderry High School. 3/24 & 3/31 are a few on field training dates to plan ahead for (more to be added). Derry and Exeter will be hosting trainings. Contact Wayne for more information regarding hosting on field trainings. Wayne requested that all programs recruit (2) new referees each year. He stated that +/- 50 new officials each year would be perfect. $30 per game for first year and $45 for second year officials are the starting pay rates. More information for new and returning officials will be on the NHYLA site soon. 
Girls Officials: More changes are coming to the training & scheduling of girls officials. NHWLUA is the body in charge of officiating locally. Discussion regarding webinars and rule changes for girl’s officials (such as self-start) ensued. 
The new board was voted in and accepted comprised of the following - President: Kevin Bishop, Treasurer: Christian Day, Secretary: Martin Auger, Referee Coordinator: Wayne Demers, Boys VP: Mike Gallipo, Girls VP: Katherine Stearns
[bookmark: _GoBack]The competition Committee was discussed and members added. Dan Jendrick, Sam Murray, Mike Hannon will be a few of the members. There is no limit on members and more are welcome.
Rule Changes and rules regarding voting were discussed. 
1. Change to Article 4 combining girls and boys officials coordinator to a youth officials coordinator.
2. Article 4.6 creating a position solely responsible for fulfillment of year end festival. This person will be known as the festival commissioner and will be a director position (not officer or voting position). This person will be appointed. A discussion took place regarding compensation & voting. Insurance coverage was brought up as a concern.
Playing Rule Proposals:
1. Change (a) to boys and girls bylaw to tweak if coach is ejected they get suspended for the next game (b) modify targeting rule & consequences to mirror US Lacrosse.
2. During girls games – end of half, game or OT change to allow free position shot to take place (if time runs out). A long discussion took place regarding details of play. A change in wording may take place before voting.
3. Loose ball / scrum rule change to award ball to team with less players involved. Current rule is alternating possession.
4. Revision to girls checking rules at 14U to allow normal checking at A & B and modified at C.
Katherine discussed US Lacrosse changing the sphere size for 2019 as well as US Lacrosse grants. First stick and soft stick programs were talked about and explained. Souhegan Valley told the group about their experience with receiving $1,300 worth of equipment, (30) free US Lacrosse memberships and (2) free coaching memberships.
No new business
Motion to adjourn accepted



